SULLIVAN WEST CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT



33 Schoolhouse Road, Jeffersonville, New York 12748

Kathleen Bressler, Ed.D Superintendent of Schools

Tel. (845) 482-4610 ext. 3000 Fax (845) 482-3022

March 18, 2024

Dear Bulldogs,

After being in close communication with the New York State Police and Sullivan County Sheriff's Office today it has been determined that the focus of their on-going investigation is not in the Sullivan West Central School District. We will continue with a regular schedule for both of our campuses tomorrow, March 19, 2024.

The safety of our students and staff is of the utmost importance to us in Sullivan West. We will continue monitoring the situation with the State Police and if there is new information or if our school day requires changes, I will send another communication. We will remain vigilant in requiring that parents and visitors present their IDs when coming to our schools. We ask that if you see any suspicious activity that you contact our local Law Enforcement.

We are grateful for our partnerships with the New York State Police and Sullivan County Sheriff's Office who were there to provide updates and extra support today to ease the minds of students, staff, and families.

Thank you for your patience and understanding.

Kathleen Bressler

Kathleen Bressler, Ed.D Superintendent of Schools